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MINUTES OF THE COLYTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 10TH OCTOBER 2011 AT  1900 AT COLYFORD MEMORIAL HALL.

Present: Cllrs Arnott, Clifford, R & C Collier, Hay, Mann, Pady, Parr, Real, Turner, Smith & West

11/10/102 Apologies were received and accepted from Cllr A Davis (hospitalised), Police, Sara Randall Johnson, Dist Cllr Godbeer and Liz Berry (delayed by strikes). 

11/10/103 Police Report – Phoned in their report as follows:

       10th August Theft
- Enquiries ongoing

       10th September – Common Assault

       17th September – Assault ABH – Enquiries ongoing

        6-7th October – Burglary – Enquiries ongoing

11/10/104  Public Question time (maximum 15 minutes)

A resident quoted a newspaper report which stated that Councils were being encouraged to build new houses on Greenfield sites, would this happen in East Devon? The Chairman replied that the LDF process is underway and the Parish Council have sent in our comments as per the parish Plan, the new legislation is not yet approved. Dist Cllr Parr stated that she’s is a member of the LDF panel which is looking at villages and small towns, parishes have submitted their views and EDDC must have firm evidence to support any plans. EDDC are again looking at numbers and it is very possible that the previous figure of 15,000 will have to increase. Infrastructures will have to be funded by developments and the Local Plan must be sound to gain approval. Mr Stone commented that EDDC must keep with local wishes i.e. Parish Plans. 

Mr J Mills thanked the Council for their support over the Stop Line Way issue. He felt the safety of cyclist was compromised and the proposed work will lead to parking restrictions, which will impact on local businesses and be dangerous for pedestrians especially the elderly accessing shops. Colyford was having a meeting with DCC to try and change their minds. They want DCC to complete all necessary highway work before the Seaton-Colyford line is opened. 

D.Neason commented on the proposed development at Elm Cottages. EDDC were not listening to their concerns or taking note of what had been written to them, the feeling was that there was no support from EDDC. School Coaches are reversing into the Elms and residents can sometimes not get in or out. This is worse in the afternoons and is just an accident waiting to happen. Another resident was disappointed that DCC did not support the need for a traffic survey, can this decision be reversed? The survey carried out re the Stop Line Way consisted of a camera operating for 24 hours. No articulated lorries were counted and the resulting figure was divided by 24 and a figure of 2 vehicles per hour recorded as the result, which is completely inaccurate.

The streetlight at the bottom of Popes Lane is obscured by vegetation. (Reported to Highways)

It was asked that with Tesco opening shortly could we lay down rules re traffic routes? Cllr West stated that an e-mail he had received from Tesco said that all deliveries to the store would go via Axmouth.

Ann Morgan was not happy with the state of the Parish gardens, and wondered if we could have a working party as with the railings? Cllr Pady has had two meetings with the gardener who has promised to do more,

11/10/105 The minutes of Parish Council Meeting held on 12th September 2011 were approved with a couple of amendments – 
11/09/92 – Lions Close not Court and Four Cross Elms not Four Elms Cross.

11/09/95  - Cllr H West apologies should have been recorded.

11/10/106  Matters arising from the Minutes  which are not otherwise on the agenda

a) Registration of Parish property – report on further action by Cllrs H West & C Collier – nothing further to report

b) National Highways & Transport Network Survey report from Cllr C Collier – This had been completed and deals with the state of the roads & pavements.

c) Ditch, Old Sidmouth Road, Hastoe carried out an end of defects inspection of   the properties on 30th September and were covering ditch in that inspection – we are awaiting their reply

d) Recycling Waste Champion one person has expressed an interest and their name has been forwarded.

e) LDF Meeting 11th October. Submission has been forwarded and Parish Council is registered to speak. Our Parish Plan states infill and affordable housing only. A total of 35 for Colyton & Colyford. The EDDC document states 65. We must fight to keep to our plan. Cllr R Collier will attend the LDF meeting.
f)   Cllr H West asked if anything had been received from Rachael Pocock? The Chairman stated that a reply had been received that morning and he was not happy with it as it completely overlooked the fact that several Councillors had already undertaken training this year. 
11/10/107 Report from County Councillor – not present.
11/10/108 Report from District Councillors

The LDF committee are holding weekly meetings and the discussion document should be ready to go out for consultation in November and to the Inspector early next year. 

The proposed development at Elm Farm Cottages is going to Committee on 18th October, approval is recommended. A traffic survey was not considered necessary. Highways are happy and say useful pedestrian improvements will be made across the front of the site. The only possible objection could be the amenities of the conversion, which has no garden, only parking places. 

Cllr H Parr has yet to speak to Sulina Tullock re 106 money.

11/10/109  Report on Reece Strawbridge Centre

The Caterpillars won an award from CCD. The Toddler group are going well. The Youth Club is open Monday & Wednesday with an increase in numbers. There is a meeting on Thursday to discuss a schedule for completion of the works. Cllr Mann was asked about the non-functioning clock and confirmed it was still under warranty. 

11/10/110 Highway Matters

 Road Closure King Street, 15-17th December for duct laying

 Road Closure The Butts, 24-28th October for Western Power

Councillors were not happy with the response from M Brown that the Lengthsman cannot take instructions from the Parish Council.

        Councillors felt that the route from Mounthill to Whitford should remain on the schedule for salting as it is a bus route – Highways will be informed.

         Cllr M. Mann said that the work to path #52 would be done by the end of the week.


The white lines at the bottom of Sidmouth Road opposite the garage are faded. Cars are parking on both sides of the road opposite Western Place and as this is a preferred HGV route into CeramTec it is causing problems – police aware.


The road to Sutton Tip is permanently flooded – Highways will be informed.

Potholes reported: Clay Lane between 2 field gates, also the drains & ditches need clearing prior to any winter rains. Holyford Lane & subsidence by Holyford Close. Pothole by Picnic site gate. – all reported

11/10/111 Stop Line Way 

 Date to be confirmed for meeting with Sara Randall Johnson & Ros Mills

 Preferred date is Thursday 3 November at 3.30pm.  It was agreed that two residents from Colyford, J Mills being one, be allowed to attend the meeting.

11/10/112 Reports from meetings attended: 

Cllr R Collier attended the joint AGM & Conference of DALC and CCD. The leader of DCC stated that £600,000 was available for schemes for smaller parishes at a rate of £1/head and a further £400.000 for schemes through CCD for Village Halls etc.

A DEFRA rep spoke on rural issues and the localism bill.

11/10/113 Correspondence

a) Councillors were asked to view the  EDDC Car Parks Review online at 

www.eastdevon.gov.uk/carparksreview2011  and comment on it at a future meeting.

b) EDVSA Invitation to Annual Review & Voluntary Sector Forum at Ridgeway House, Ottery St Mary on 25th October 10am-2pm

c) Friends of Colyton Library.  Cllr Mann reported on the Library meeting, the new hours are in place and one member of staff has already gone. They are hoping for a change in hours that will give more time when children can use the facilities. They have 50 volunteers but are waiting to see how they can be used. The renovations are planned to still go ahead, probably in January.

d) DCC Tough Choices events The Leader of DCC is holding a series of meetings around the County to allow the public to put their views on public spending cuts Nearest is at Axminster on 24th November at 6.30pm
e) 2013 Review of Parliamentary Constituencies in England The proposals were published on 13th September and open for consultation until 5th December Our constituency is not affected
f) Devon & Cornwall Constabulary confirm that no further action is to be taken with reference to their enquires relating to the appointment of Feoffees in 2007. This letter was sent to the Chairman. Cllr Arnott produced a copy of the letter that he had received from the Police and asked that it be copied in full in the Minutes or added as an appendix.

Cllr R Turner proposed that we ask for copies of both letters to be sent to the Parish Council and attached to the Minutes. Seconded by Cllr Mann and carried. (see attached files at the end of these minutes)

g) Met Office Public Weather Service Customer Group is consulting to find out what weather information people would like to help support Community Resilience and ask for a survey to be completed - noted

h) EDDC Exploring Neighbourhood Planning Event.  2 members are invited to this event on Tuesday 1st November at Knowle 6pm. Keynote speaker is Dominic Murphy, Executive Director of Creating Excellence

i) Devon & Cornwall Police No longer holding liaison meetings, they now endeavour to come to the public and talk on strategic, overarching policing issues.  Local concerns should be raised through local policing team. 

j) Application for Memorial Grave JJ10 F M Werrett - approved

k) Colyton Memorial Social Club Meeting Tuesday 11Oct 8pm

Cllr P Arnott left the meeting.

11/10/114 Finance

Minutes of meeting held 26th September 2011 (appendix J) to be noted

Accounts to be approved for payment

	Cheque No
	Payee
	Amount
	VAT
	Total

	2890
	PGD Services
	£95.00
	  --
	`£95.00

	2891
	The Garden Shop
	£91.01
	£18.20
	£109.21

	2892
	Cash (Toilet cleaner)
	£100.00
	   --
	£100.00

	2893
	Spar Musbury Garage
	£27.90
	£5.58
	£33.48

	2894
	British Gas
	£11.01
	£0.55
	£11.56

	2895
	Veolia ES Ltd
	£105.55
	£21.11
	£126.66


11/10/115 Planning

Minutes of meeting held 26th September 2011 (Appendix I) to be noted

a) Planning Applications
11/2051/FUL 2 The Orchard, Shells Lane, Colyford.

Installation of railings to create balcony on rear elevation at first floor level

SUPPORTED provided nobody is overlooked.

11/2132/LBC The Studio, Market Place, Colyton

Replacement roof covering to flat roof over front bay and porch

SUPPORTED

11/2177/LBC  Old Court House, Queens Square, Colyton

Replacement of existing canvas covered car port with glazed garden room (Revision to application 11/0073/LBC)

SUPPORTED

*11/2189/FUL  Wild Flowers, Seaton Road, Colyford

Retention of 2 x dormer windows with insertion of glazing and alteration to materials

* Cllr J Hay declared a personal interest.

SUPPORTED

11/1863/LBC Colyton Guide HQ, Rosemary Lane

Renewal of barge boards, replacement window sills and re-rendering

(Deferred to  Committee meeting)

b)  Planning decisions
Appeal Decision

11/0671/FUL 1 Streathayne Cottages, Colyton.  Appeal against EDDC refusal for attic conversion and extensions, Appeal allowed

c)  Correspondence

Copies of letters of objection to planning application at 3 Elm Villas, Colyford & email from EDDC stating that Highways Authority has no objection in principle to this application and do not consider a traffic survey is required

This application is going to Committee on 18th October, approval recommended. Cllr H West will attend the meeting.

Southleigh PC re Higher Wadden stating that planners have ignored the polytunnels – clerk will write to EDDC having first spoken to Southleigh clerk.

11/10/116 Amenities

Pear Tree at Pear Tree Corner has been vandalised, it was agreed that Nick Weldons advice will be sought about sourcing a replacement.

John Rollings on holiday 11th/12th October and 19th/20th October

Painting of railings completed, 2 gates left to do.  Many thanks to John Rollings for organising the work parties. A letter of thanks will be sent to him and a notice put on the boards to all those who helped.

The position of a tree planted in Bridge House Gardens by the Garden Society in memory of Anne Durham was questioned. 
11/10/117 Peace Memorial Playing Field

The Chairman is contacting contractors re the proposed works.

Cllr Turner stated that there would be a firework display at the Playing Fields on 5th November subject to evidence of insurance.

11/10/118 Dates of future meetings

Finance & Planning Committee Meetings Monday 24th October 2011.7pm

Next Parish Council Meeting Monday 14th November 2011.7pm

11/10/119 Matters to be taken into Committee

Land at Stafford Common

Cllr Mann proposed that these matters be dealt with In Committee under the provisions of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 (as amended by the Local Government Act 1972), the public, including the press be excluded from the meeting as publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, i.e. financially sensitive matters. 

This was seconded by Cllr Pady and agreed by all.

The meeting closed at 2040
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